Town of Glen Planning Board March 15, 2018, Report
7:30 p.m.
Regular Monthly Meeting
[amended]

A moment of silence was held for Ron Hinkle’s passing.

Meeting called to order at 7:30p.m.

Planning Board Attendance:
Wanda Burch, Donna Brooks, Nancy Langdon, Rosalie Farina and Rodney Kowalcyk.

* A motion to approve the February 15 meeting report was made by Donna Brooks
and seconded by Nancy Langdon. The motion was approved.

New Business:

Letter received from Braymer Law Firm:

A March 5 letter from Braymer Law to the Town of Glen Planning Board concerned
the issue of a sewage sludge processing plant and permitted use in the Glen
Industrial Business Park.

Letter from Attorney Leonardt Kruger:

A March 12 letter from Attorney Leonhardt Kruger to the Town of Glen Planning
Board addressed the attorney opinion that the as-submitted Lystek application
“cannot be granted as it is prohibited by the Town’s Waste Management Law. [
would recommend that the Planning Board reject the application at your next
meeting.”

0Old Business:

Lystek draft application as previously submitted:

A motion was made by Rosalie Farina, seconded by Nancy Langdon, to reject the
application as submitted by Lystek International Inc. on January 18, 2018, as
requested by the town attorney. All were in favor.

Frank Casler letter of resignation:
A motion was made by Nancy Langdon, seconded by Rosalie Farina to accept Frank
Casler’s letter of resignation from the Town of Glen Planning Board. The motion was

approved.

Open seat on Planning Board:
Proper notice will be posted for the Town of Glen board seat vacancy:.



Other:

This year’s online training courses.

Information and details on the 2018 online training courses was distributed to
board members.

Public Comment:

Public comment addressed the serious need for a code enforcement officer as well
as the continued concerns raised by many about the product produced by Lystek
and its long-term impact on the environment, declining property values in the area
impacted by truck traffic, road maintenance; and the generational impact of heavy
metals and pharmaceuticals. Questions were raised on planning for the future and
what kind of future is envisioned for the Town of Glen.

Next regular meeting, April 21, 7:30 p.m.

Adjourn:
A motion for adjournment at 8:00 p.m. was made by Nancy Langdon, seconded by
Donna Brooks. All were in favor. '

Respectfully submitted
-Wanda Burch Secretary



